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HASSOCKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 8 March 2011 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Centre, Adastra Park, Hassocks.

Present: 
Bill Hatton (Chairman)

Jose Gargett



Chris Bere



Alan Berry


Kristian Berggreen


Phil Mead



Leslie Campbell


Frank Rylance



David Cumberland 


Noel Thomas



Judith Foot



Derek Swaine
Clerk: Linda Baker

Also present was PC John Miles and one member of the public.
11/27 Apologies for Absence. Apologies for absence were received from Mavis Flowers and Sue Hatton, who were unwell, and Patrick Shanahan, who was away. PCSO Emma Collett, District Councillor Gordon Marples and County Councillor Colin Wilsdon also sent their apologies.
11/28 Declarations of Interest. None.

The meeting was adjourned for public participation. A note of the questions and answers is attached at Attachment 1.
11/29  Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 February 2011. The minutes were taken as read, agreed by the meeting, and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

11/30 Reports.

a) Police Report. PC John Miles reported on arrangements for an event in the village to mark Neighbourhood Watch Week, 18-25 June 2011, that yellow Speed Aware signs would be put up in the village shortly, and that crime reports in the village were low. 
b) District Councillor’s Report.  There was no report.
c) County Councillor’s Report. Colin Wilsdon had submitted a written report on:
· The Beacon Centre. An Extraordinary General Meeting of the Management Committee had been held on 18 February 2011, and the Committee were looking for finance to be able to continue working after 31 March 2011. 

· The next CLC meeting would be held on 19 April and the main topic would be the opening of consultation on the West Sussex Infrastructure Plan for South Mid Sussex.
· WSCC approved its budget on 11 February 2011.

· Proposals for radical cuts in Adult Social Care were considered by the Adults Services Committee, but have been referred back to the Cabinet Member. 

· £2m in subsidies for discretionary bus services will be cut. 

d) Planning Committee Meeting 14 February 2011. The minutes were accepted by the council. 
e) Environment Committee Meeting 22 February 2011. The minutes were accepted by the council. On the testing of hanging baskets, local parishes and towns were getting together to approach Cortest, and it was likely that the cost to Hassocks would be £25 per column. It was agreed that the one column used for Christmas lights, but not hanging baskets should also be tested.
f) Rail Matters. Leslie Campbell reported on the Rail Group meeting on 18 February 2011 when the station rebuild and train services and been the main topics.  
g) Meeting of Outside Bodies.

(i) Beacon Centre Management Committee. Judith Foot and Kristian Berggreen reported that the youth worker and manager were leaving on 31 March 2011. The Committee had written to WSCC asking for £10,000, otherwise the Management Committee would be dissolved .

(ii) Neighbourhood Policing Panel. Frank Rylance reported that there were insufficient volunteers to run a Speed Watch scheme. The main issue for the Panel was inconsiderate parking. The next meeting would be held on 5 May 2011 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Centre.

11/31 Chairman’s Remarks. The Chairman reported on:
a) Downlands Community School. The Parish Council would have a stand at the school open day on 2 April 2011.
b) 22-24 Keymer Road.  The Chairman and Noel Thomas had attended a meeting of the MSDC South Area Planning Committee on 3 March when consideration of the application for 22-24 Keymer Road, HA/10/03696/FUL, had been deferred. Residents who had attended the meeting were very dissatisfied with the way in which the meeting had been handled, and the Parish Council would be writing to MSDC expressing councillors’ concerns.  
11/32 Clerk’s Report. There were no matters to raise.

11/33 Financial Report. The Financial report and list of cheques presented for February 2011 were approved, and the Chairman was authorised to sign them.

11/34 Fertiliser for the Adastra Bowling Club. The request for permission to purchase fertiliser etc to a total cost of £363.88 was APPROVED.
11/35 Adastra Park Community Pavilion.

a) Building Work. The building work was progressing, colours had been chosen for the interior paintwork, and planning approval had been confirmed for the air source heat pump. Kitchen fittings and furniture were being selected. The project was still two weeks behind schedule.
b) Fifth Stage Payment to Farnrise. The Interim certificate No 5, dated 7 March 2011, had been certified by Ecotecture (Architects and Contract Administrator) and it was RESOLVED that the fifth stage payment to Farnrise, in the sum of £64,593.35, was authorised for payment.
c) Fire Extinguishers. RESOLVED that the quotation dated 18 January 2011 from Coastline Fire Protection Ltd for the rental of fire extinguishers for the pavilion would be accepted.  
11/36 Parish Council Elections, 5 May 2011. Councillors discussed how members of the public could be encouraged to stand for election for the Parish Council. It was agreed that councillors would approach residents who they thought might be interested to encourage them to put themselves forward, and posters would be displayed in the village. The Clerk had copies of the SALC Make A Difference pack for any potential candidates.     

11/37 Correspondence. None.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 pm.

Chairman.....................................     Date..........................................
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